



# Rotary Club of Port Pirie Inc

Charter Granted 9<sup>th</sup> July 1956



# BULLETIN

## 13th September 2018

### PRESIDENT

Sebastian Mezzino

Vice President - PP Graham Nichols

President Elect - Rtn Pam Menadue

Secretary - PP Stephen Lynch

Treasurer - Rtn Peter Stanley

Club Service - Rtn Pam Menadue

Community Service - Rtn Dieter Lunsmann

Rotary Foundation - PDG John Rowe

International Service- Rtn Peter Arnold

Vocational / Youth / Membership - Rtn Roger Crouch

International President – Barry Rassin

District Governor – David Egan

Mother Club – Rotary Club of Unley

Paired Clubs – Rotary Club of Gawler Light & Rotary Club of West Torrens

### Sister Club with

Rotary Club of Dau,  
Pampanga, Philippines  
District 3790

Rotary Club of Baguio  
Baguio, Philippines  
District 3790



### BE THE INSPIRATION

Club meets every Thursday at the  
Virtus Soccer Club  
5:45pm for 6:15pm start

**Rotary Club of Port Pirie**  
**PO Box 30**  
**Port Pirie SA 5540**

[www.rotarypirie.org.au](http://www.rotarypirie.org.au)

[Bulletin Editor - Lianne Porter - Graham Nichols](#)

## Rotary Club of Port Pirie for Meeting No 3148

Please notify apologies and guests by Wednesday lunchtime. This is the deadline so that Graham can advise the caterer.  
Contact Graham Nichols on 0429 292595 (If texting ensure you add your name)

Date	13th Sept Virtus Club	20th Sept Virtus Club	27th Sept Virtus Club	
<b>Chairman</b>	P Arnold	I Meissner	P Richens	<a href="#">Link for Chairman Duties</a>
<b>Door Duties</b>	L Porter B Camporeale	A Paterson M Turner	D Coad P Johns	<a href="#">Door Duties</a>
<b>Fellowship</b>	G Brock D Camporeale	J Holyman R Hosking	P Menadue B Mudge	<b>Fellowship Officers:</b> The first person take the mic around and ask the first question. The second person rostered should sit with the guest speaker. <a href="#">Full Spec coming here.</a>
<b>Prize Donor</b>	T Werfel	B Akker	M Arnold	
<b>Sergeant</b>	Philip	Ingrid	Neville	<a href="#">Guide for Sergeants</a>
<b>Equipment &amp; Competition</b>	O Crocker N Ferme	L Joyce G Nichols	K Baak R Freak	<b>Equipment Officers</b> please be in attendance by 5.45pm. Officer listed first to run the competition. <a href="#">See the Club WIKI for what to do</a>
<b>Program</b>	Reg Dennis - Uni Hub Spencer Gulf	Ken Roskell- Australian Loadmaster Trailers	Fauziah Sanchez - Audiologist	Please advise PP Greg Mayfield if you know of possible guest speakers
<b>Committee Meetings</b>		<b>Community</b> M Turner <b>International @</b> Virtus Club		For courtesy and catering, could members not attending Committee meetings please advise the host in advance?
<b>Exchange Student DINNER</b>	<b>B Camporeale</b>	<b>P Johns</b>	<b>S Mezzino</b>	

A reminder from the President

*“We know unforeseen situations happen, **But** ;  
**Please Contact Graham on 0429292595 if you intend not to attend the meeting for a MEAL “***

## Notes from Meeting 6th August 2018

### Directors

Please send your committee minutes to [bulletin@rotarypirie.org.au](mailto:bulletin@rotarypirie.org.au)

#### **Attendance last week 6<sup>th</sup> Sept**

Attended 26 Apologies 1 Silent 266.67%  
Presidents Notes

Partner night to be hosted by Angie Mezzino at home 19/09/2018.

Port Augusta Centenary Celebration Invitation to attend.

Mark Holden has been postponed however over \$10K has been raised from ROMAC.

Aust Rotary Health are holding a High Tea at Riverside Bowling Club 14/10/2018

Seafood night 6/10/18 attendance sheet is being passed around please complete. Reminder re Business Directories please refer to Trevor if you have any additional information to be

Meeting of the Community Committee 6/08/2018 Attended; DL, MT, MA, LJ, GN, IM Apologies; BC,

#### Business from previous Meeting

1. Safe House Project: The equipment has been painted and the table top is complete, will do some ongoing maintenance as required.
2. Revamp of the BBQ Trailer (New BBQ's & Canopy):
  - a. Two 6 burner BBQ's have been purchased and plan to have them installed before the next market. Action Graham & Roger Crouch
  - b. Some discussion regarding changes to health & catering standards for "food vans", Graham to check with Peter Arnold if they impact our trailers.
3. Trots Night: We still have prizes from last year and plan to get in early so we can properly advertise. Hopefully bigger event than last year. Action Barb to contact Trotting Club.
4. Suggestion of Back window Stickers: GN getting pricing from Pirie Design & Office National
5. Suggested that we purchase a pull up banner for display at BBQ's \$150 after a discussion suggested tear drop banner would be better. Action Graham to investigate
6. Solomontown Kindergarten: Natural Play area needs an irrigation system and looking to create a "Food Garden". Action Dieter investigate nothing to report.
7. Federal Hotel Friday Night BBQ's: Made \$267 from 2 nights, decided not to do any more.
8. The Blessing of the Fleet (12 - 3pm) and Markets (8 - 12) are on the same day: Suggestion is Van for the Blessing of the Fleet and the BBQ trailer for the Markets.
9. Carols in the Park: We will be having a stall again this year. Some discussion about alternate food options, settled on Sausage & bread, Steak sandwiches, ice creams and drinks.
10. Mystery Murder Night: Fundraising event, potentially combined with a Schnitzel Night. Nothing further to report. Action Barb further details.

New Business Idea's wanted, how can we make moving the Van easier. Difficult to move when not on a hard flat surface.

1. Trial a steam cleaner to make cleaning the BBQ's easier. Action Graham

Meeting closed: 9pm Next Meeting: 20/9, host Mark Turner

from discussion between John Rowe and Peter Arnold at Peter's place re International Committee 16 August, 2018. A meeting could not be held due to lack of attendees.

#### Typhoon

Trevor Werfel had advised that a typhoon on Luzon Island in the Philippines had left 20 families homeless and recommended the Club give \$500 for the purchase of rice. If given to the Barangie Captain (equivalent of Mayor it will be in good hands). Given Trevor's fundraising, the low amount of funds and the relationship with that area we feel it should be supported. John had seen a report on the news about it. The Exchange student has arrived and settled in.

VTT team from Philippines is back with John. Philippines wanting to push ahead. This will need Members of this and surrounding clubs to assist in developing a program. John will contact Pt Lincoln, Whyalla, Port Augusta, etc. This is a health project and we need contacts in that field. Rob Tolson and Pam are included on the application. Looking at a team of 6 including 2 doctors and 2 ambos. PPRHS and clinics will need to be approached. Similar for other cities. usual practice is they are home hosted for several days before a night in a hotel where they get together and discuss any issues, then on to next hosts.

A doctor in Kadina is on-side and may assist. Time-wise looking at Feb/March so that the District Conference can be included. Normally 4 weeks duration. New RAH would be a great place to send them if can find the contacts. If can get 3 other clubs to host can go ahead. Doug Lange has said the application needs some work. Applications for District Grants for the community hall in Dau and for the wisteria arbour at Helping Hand have gone in.

Philippines - decision to visit sister club is on hold.

Suggest we conduct future meetings of this Committee at Virtus immediately after the weekly meeting each third Thursday. There is little likelihood the Committee can get much done given its structure.

Potential areas: Birthing kits Hands 26 beds in storage at DIK still to find a home

Next Meeting 20 September at

# ROTARY COMITMENTS etc

Smelters Picnic Stage UP		
( Tuesday 25th Sept 5pm		
Stage DOWN Wed 36th 5pm		
<u>Wednesday 3rd OCTOBER</u>		
MAEQUEE UP 8am		
<u>Friday 5th Oct 10 am ?</u>		
MARQUEE DOWN		
<u>Wednesday 14th Nov</u>		
MAEQUEE UP 8am		
<u>Friday 16th 1Nov 10 am ?</u>		
ARQUEE DOWN		